



MINUTES


Minute 20

of the

Army Health Services Historical Research Group Meeting

 Held at 6pm on Tuesday 2nd Sept 2008

at the

Naval, Military and Air Force Club of South Australia (Inc.)

Attendees: 
COL M Jelly (Chair), COL A Summers (Minute secretary), LTCOL S Kuusk (Treasurer), LCDR A Swain, 

In Attendance

Mr Lincoln Tyner 

Apologies:         COL B Beal, COL P Byrne, COL B Perks, GPCAPT Verco, COL D Beard, COL S Cameron, COL J Aiello, COL B Mollison.
COL Jelly welcomed Mr Lincoln Tyner to the meeting and outlined the purpose of the group and the purpose of his invitation to join us at the meeting.  Mr Tyner is an ABC Producer who has been very involved in producing military documentaries.  He has been the producer for the televising of the ANZAC Day March in Adelaide for several years.  Mr Tyner thanked COL Jelly for his welcome and iterated that he was interested in what our group was doing and would be pleased to assist in any way.
1. Minutes of the previous meeting
Accepted – proposed LTCOL S Kuusk, seconded COL A Summers.
2.
Business and actions arising from Minutes 

2.1

Website
COL Summers reported that the minutes for the past three months and the two photographs taken last meeting were now posted on the RAAMC website. 

2.2
Contacts with retired RAAMC members:


2.2.1

Magarey diary


LTCOL Kuusk is still reading the diary and will finish by the next meeting.  For Mr 
Tyner’s benefit we were reminded that Sir James Rupert Magarey was a renowned 
Adelaide Medical Consultant who was a Major during WW2 serving with serving 
with the 2/6 Field Ambulance. 
His diaries contain a detail evacuation plan for the 
Kokoda Trail and are of great interest to this group and the history of the RAAMC.

LTCOL Kuusk 
suggested that the suitcase of Major Magarey which he had brought 
to a previous meeting and was donated to AMOSA by his daughter Mary Magarey 
was in need of some minor repair.  He would obtain a quote for this and bring it to 
another meeting for approval.

2.2.2 

COL BS Hanson


Nothing further to report


2.2.3

John Davis Photographs 


LTCOL Kuusk has had the photographs professionally scanned by Mr Peter 
Nicholson.  He managed to remove the photos from the album and has had all those 
with a military significance scanned.   He also has photocopied the pages of the books 
which has the details of the individual photos for our records and will have the album 
return to COL Perks’ office on Thursday for return to Mr Davis. Cost for scanning 
and upgrading the quality of some of the photos - $120.  Account yet to be received.

2.2.4

WW1 Trench maps


LTCOL Kuusk reported to the meeting that of the maps given to him to copy at the 
last meeting all but one were standard WW1 maps that did not warrant the 
expenditure of copying.  He discussed this COL Perks before he went away and it 
was decided to only make a copy of the Pozieres Trench Map.  This has been done at a  
cost of $43.50.  Expenditure was proposed by COL Summers and seconded by LCDR 
Swain.


2.2.5

Harry Medcalf Fisher



Nothing further to report


2.2.6 

Staff Surgeon Steel



LCDR Swain has followed up on more information concerning Staff Surgeon Steel.  

He tabled two articles which outline his service and concluded that it is likely he was 

the first Australian doctor to die during action.


2.2.7

RAAMC Officers Training Wing Photo Presentation



This will be presented by COL Beard after the Health Services Church Service on 21st 

September 2008.


2.2.8

Terms of Reference



Deferred to the next meeting.


2.2.9

Database


COL Jelly reported that Major Mike Kelly also has a database using Excel and it 
would be useful to combine all South Australian lists.  LTCOL Kuusk will bring his 
database to a future committee meeting. 

2.2.10

Function


COL Summers has booked the room for the end of year group function with partners 
at the Naval Military and Air Force Club.

2.2.11

Additional members to the committee


COL Jelly reminded the group that we still need to seek a member who will be 
interested in preserving the history of RAAMC Other Ranks.


2.2.12

School Projects



The group discussed the resurgence of interest by younger people in matters of 


military history within their families.  It was suggested that we contact the DVA and 

inform them of our group and that some members would be willing to talk to school 

groups.



Mr Tyner said he would be very interested in helping us interview and record the 


histories of former RAAMC and other Health Services members before it was too 

late. COL Summers suggested that he might like to interview Miss Gwen (Hendy) 

Henderson OAM MID, who served as a nursing LT during WW2 and who turned 100 

last February.  Mr Tyner was very keen to do so and COL Summers offered to 


organise a contact time for him to meet Miss Henderson. Mr Tyner would welcome 

names of people we consider should be interviewed.



COL Jelly suggested to Mr Tyner that the ABC might like to consider focusing next 

ANZAC Day on the commitment of the Health Services of South Australia in all 


Australian conflicts as it has been significant. Mr Tyner has taken this suggestion on 

board.


2.2.13

Letterhead



To be followed up and a later meeting.


2.2.14

Proposed Layout of a General Hospital



COL Jelly reported that COL Mollison has a 300 page book for the layout of the 


General Hospital which he was involved in writing in1978 and which he believes 


contains the layout presented at last month’s meeting.

      3.
Correspondence



Nil

      4.
Treasurer’s Report


Tabled
      5.
New Business


COL Jelly reported on the progress of the fundraising for the Memorial to commemorate the 
Commitment of Military Health Services of South Australia in the form of a statue of 
Simpson and his Donkey. This 
statue is to be created by renowned South Australian artist 
Robert Hannaford.  The 
fundraising is going very slowly and it is disappointing.  We need 
approximately $400,000 and to date a promise of $60,000. Most of the cost is in the bronzing 
of the statue.  

The Lord Mayor of Adelaide Michael Harbison is still very committed to the project and the 
artist has already started on the 1/3 sized statue.  The Lord Mayor has also indicated that he 
would be happy with the site to be on the corner of Sir Edwin Smith and 
Memorial Drive so 
that it is on the route of the ANZAC Day March. Mr Chris Rann has agreed to assist with 
Public Relations. 

LCDR Swain has suggested that we ask companies to donate kind rather than money as he 
has had some success with this in the past.  This was taken on board and COL Jelly and COL 
Summers will take this to the next meeting for the project.
      6.
Meeting closed at 1900. 

       7.
Next Meeting Tuesday 7th October 2008 will be held one week earlier because of the 
clinical evening at Keswick Barracks.

COL Jelly, COL Summers, LTCOL Kuusk and Mr Tyner attended dinner at the club 
following the meeting.


Signature of Chair................................................

Date..................................................
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